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 AS YOU LIKE IT... 
 
My Grandmother is a beautiful Indian-Negro woman.  She wears her hair split down 
the middle showing a distinct widow's peak hairline, in two pony-tails along the 
side of her petite oval face.  She has many lines in her face now days, but she 
is still a very attractive woman.  She has outlived three Husbands. 
 
On April 2, 1996 she will be 98 years old.  My Grandmother likes to tell stories.  
My mother likes to tell stories too.  So it is just natural that I would tell 
stories.   
 
We call my grandmother Maw Maw.  I guess it’s an Indian word for "mother of many".  
Maw Maw is not only a grandmother, but a great-great-great-great-great 
grandmother.  Six generations have and are roaming this country from her loins.   
 
One day I asked my Grandmother if we had any slaves in our family.  She, my 
mother, my Aunt Rebecca and Aunt Marie sat waiting for a response.  Finally, my 
Grandmother said "pepper".   
 
We all looked at each other and then stared at Maw Maw.  Aunt Marie leaned over 
and adjusted the comforter covering Maw Maw and said softly, "What ya tryin to 
say honey".  Maw Maw started chuckling to herself and then repeated "pepper".  
Being the youngest and the most impatient in the group I said "What about pepper, 
Maw Maw." 
 
Aunt Marie said "Give her time chicken."  Maw Maw adjusted herself in her daybed 
and stared at me for a moment, then closed her eyes.  She seemed to enjoy the ray 
of sun that was coming through the window and bathing her in light. When she 
opened her eyes they twinkled and a smile slowly played along her mouth.  Finally 
she blurted out "If you don't like your life,  you can always change it."   
 
I remembered then that earlier that day I had been telling my side of the latest 
trauma of my life and times.  It is customary when  
we all get together, the women in my family, we swap "life with men" stories.  
Usually after one of these sessions, you come away feeling like -- what you are 
dealing with is not the history making event that you thought it was.   This time 
I was whinning about how my husband jumped an attitude because I didn't bring him 
his dinner on a tray.  We had a big argument and one of the reasons I was with my 
family was because I had left in anger and run home to mother. 
 
Aunt Rebecca said "Yea, we spoil our men.  We cater to them, run their bath water, 
fix outstanding meals and raise the children as best we can."  She kinda trailed 
off...  I looked around and each of them was playing back "men deeds" in their 
head.   



A SHORT STORY 
BY ADUNI ANDERSON         Page 2 
 
Except Maw Maw. She was looking at me with piercing yet loving eyes.  "He didn't 
run away from his family. He stayed gone -- long time.  He came back and got all 
of us." Maw Maw said. 
 
Aunt Marie got excited and reported that she was talking about my great-
grandfather, Isaac McClure.  "He changed his name.  He didn't like Master Jones."  
My head started clicking through all the stories that she had told us before.  
"Be careful chicken, Maw Maw said.  Then she paused and continued with "Be careful 
not to burn candle at both ends."  I looked at her and then all the women in the 
room.   "Ya betta listen, chile" Aunt Rebecca grunted.  "Don't chain yourself to 
things or people, for that matter, who will place you in servitude." Maw Maw said 
quietly.  "He put pepper in his shoes to get away from the dogs.  He didn't like 
the life he and his family was livin. So he changed it." 
 
Now when I think that day, many years later after divorce and readjusting to life, 
after being a co-dependent.  And in my studying metaphysical principles, I realize 
that my Grandfather Isaac, just by his existence, left me a "legacy" that reveals 
sometimes in an attempt to satisfy our personal needs we limit ourselves. Nothing 
is too extreme or real that you can't change it.  
 
Maw Maw was telling me in her wisdom, that I come from a blood-line of 
"overcomers".  That it is for me to look beneath the surface and see the situation 
as it really is-- not as I perceive. 


